
 

For Immediate Release:                                                 Contact: Jim Barry 

August 23, 2022  Leanna Nelson 

  609-963-1975 

      

Route 10 overnight closures at New Murray Road as 

intersection improvement project begins in East Hanover 
Traffic to be detoured tonight and tomorrow night 

 

(Trenton) – New Jersey Department of Transportation (NJDOT) officials today announced 

overnight closures and detours on Route 10 tonight and tomorrow night as an intersection 

improvement project begins in East Hanover, Morris County.  

Tuesday, August 23 

Beginning at 10 p.m. tonight, Tuesday, August 23, until 5 a.m. tomorrow, Wednesday, August 

24, NJDOT’s contractor, Joseph M. Sanzari, Inc., is scheduled to close and detour Route 10 

eastbound at New Murray Road to install mast arms for a new traffic signal. If overnight work 

is completed sooner the intersection will reopen earlier. The following detour will be in place: 

Route 10 eastbound at New Murray Road detour: 

• Motorists on Route 10 eastbound will be directed to take the exit for River Road and 

Okner Parkway, which becomes Mount Pleasant Avenue 

• Turn left onto River Road 

• Turn right onto Route 10 eastbound 

Wednesday, August 24 

Beginning at 10 p.m. tomorrow, Wednesday, August 24, until 5 a.m. Thursday, August 25, 

Route 10 westbound will be closed and detoured at New Murray Road to install mast arms for a 

new traffic signal. If overnight work is completed sooner the intersection will reopen earlier. 

The following detour will be in place:  

Route 10 westbound at New Murray Road detour:  

• Motorists on Route 10 westbound will be directed to take the All Turns exit at Office 

Tavern & Grill/Marshalls  

• Turn right onto New Murray Road northbound 

• Turn left onto Murray Road westbound 

• Turn left onto Ridgedale Avenue southbound 

• Turn right onto Route 10 westbound 

The work is part of a $5.2 million federally-funded maintenance project to make safety and 

operational improvements at twelve intersections on Route 10 between Harrison Avenue in 

Morris Plains, Morris County and West Northfield Avenue in Livingston, Essex County. 

Improvements include new ADA compliant ramps, traffic signal upgrades with pedestrian 

pushbuttons, highway lighting modifications, and crosswalk striping. The project is expected to 



be completed fall of 2024. The precise timing of the work is subject to change due to weather 

or other factors. 

Check NJDOT’s traffic information website www.511nj.org for real-time travel information. For 

NJDOT news follow us on Twitter @NewJerseyDOT and our Facebook page. 
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